
End of term

Thank you

Nottingham is proud  
of its students and everything
they bring to the city! 

Please remember to consider your 
neighbours when enjoying  
well-earned party celebrations.

Nottingham has a Purple Flag Award 
for having an outstanding nightlife 
in the city. Instead of holding an 
end of year party in your property 
we recommend that you attend an 
organised event in the Union bars or 
other licensed venues in the city.

When returning home from organised 
events please ensure the party 
doesn’t continue on the street or at 
home, when other residents may be 
affected.

If you still decide to have a house 
party...
•	 Have the party on a weekend and 

agree to finish at a reasonable hour
•	 Let neighbours know about any 

planned party
•	 Keep the music down especially 

the bass and check levels regularly
•	 DJ decks and loudspeakers are 

not appropriate
•	 Keep doors and windows shut 

when playing music
•	 If the party starts outside move 

everyone inside in the evening
•	 Ask your guests to leave quietly.
 

celebrations

Remember 

 you are responsible for 

the noise and behaviour of 

your guests. If you receive 

complaints from neighbours, 

take responsibility and  

act on the complaint.



Are you affected 
by noise from your 
neighbour?
Nottingham City Council’s Community Protection Division and 
Nottinghamshire Police are working in partnership to address issues 
of anti-social behaviour in our community. We investigate and resolve 
complaints about unreasonable levels of noise, such as loud music 
and barking dogs.

If you are affected by noise from neighbouring parties 
please call Nottinghamshire Police on their  
non-emergency number 101 while the noise is happening. 

Please explain exactly what is happening and what disruption it is 
causing. Police Officers will aim to attend and, if necessary, warn 
your neighbour. Please understand that the length of time it takes 
for officers to attend could be affected by other 
incidents reported to the Police across the city at 
that time.

If noise from a particular property is a regular 
continuing problem the Police will refer 
the case to the Pollution Control Team in 
Community Protection for further investigation.
 


